

BARNETBY-LE-WOLD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk for the meeting: Rachael Reddin Tel: 07738 960456 email clerk@barnetby-le-woldpc.org.uk

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish meeting of Barnetby-le-Wold Parish Council held at 6.45pm Monday 30 April 2018 at the St Barnabas Church Hall Barnetby.

Present: Clirs P McKenzie-Brown, M Wilson, T Lawson MBE, K Beacroft, K Yeates, M Swallow, Clir R Ibbotson, Clir T Ibbotson

Ward Clirs R Waltham MBW and N Sherwood

Apologies - CIIr D Wells

The meeting was opened by Cllr McKenzie-Brown at 18:45

 The Chair of the Parish Council will welcome and feedback on last year and plans for the coming year:

Cllr and Chair Peter McKenzie-Brown shared the following report:

Achievements 2017 / 2018

In May 2017 Peter McKenzie-Brown was elected as the New Chair for the Parish Council. During the year we have Co-opted 4 new Councillors to the Parish Council Cllr Michael Swallow, Cllr Keith Yeates, Cllr Roy Ibbotson, Cllr Tabitha Ibbotson The Parish Council has really gone from strength to strength in this year, with the community really engaging and progress has been made in several areas. We really hope that this continues and that the residents of Barnetby le Wold feel that the parish council communicates the voice of the community.

Recreational Field

The Toddler Development was completed in September 2017, we had a great turn out of residents come to the opening event – despite the bad weather!

The funding for the final stage of the recreational field development has now been secured and we hope to see work commencing early June.

Great British Spring Clean

The Parish Council signed up to the Keep Britain Tidy Campaign that saw local hero's out in force to litter pick their villages.

In Barnetby we had a great turn – out despite the weather (again) delaying the original date. We managed in one morning to litter pick every street in Barnetby, the recreational field and were granted access to the railway embankment to cut back the vegetation.

Challenges this year

Despite the great efforts and investment into the recreational field we have still unfortunately are experiencing acts of vandalism at the site, from pellet gun bullets damaging the outdoor gym equipment, newly installed bow top steel fencing grids being bent and signage stolen/damaged / turned.

We do have CCTV in operation and this is reviewed regularly. It is very disappointing and unfortunately the Parish Council does not have the funds to repair and damaged equipment,

Signed 18

Date 2 9 18

if damaged to a point where it may pose a risk to user we will simply have to have the items removed.

Speeding has also been an issue in the village this year, we are continuing to monitor this and are working with safer roads Humber to ensure that our villagers are safe.

Focus for the year ahead 2018/2019

The main priority will be ensuring that the Junior Development is completed and that any of the remaining toddler developments are also completed.

Neighbourhood Planning – Early this year NLC attended a Parish meeting to discuss neighbourhood planning – this parish council will be looking into this further during 2018 / 2019.

Barnetby in Bloom will also be a key focus this year, the Parish Council has invested in numerous planters that will be installed throughout the village in the next few months, and we hope to work with other community groups in the village to ensure that the Barnetby in Bloom is a big success for years to come.

Friends of Barnetby Station group will be an area of interest – we are in the process of obtaining a licence to maintain the embankment and a FOBS group would be a great way for the village to contribute to how the station is maintained and operated. We have the possibility through the creation of this group to transform the transport links via our local station.

Keeping Barnetby Tidy – with the success of the Great British Spring Clean, we have invested in our own equipment and we intend to hold regular litter pick sessions to keep the village clean.

In summary – it has been an overwhelmingly great year for community engagement between the residents of Barnetby Le Wold and the Parish Council that represent them. We would like to thank all those that contribute and we look forward to another great year of supporting you.

2. Brigg and Wolds Ward Councillors Reports

Ward Councillor R Waltham MBE updated on the following:

Safer Neighbourhoods Drop In session has been held in Barnetby with three potential neighbourhood watch groups being created.

LED lighting installation remains in progress, all the main road have now been completed, with positive comments being received.

Potholes – more government funding has been secured to help repair the roads throughout North Lincolnshire with planer patching being used initially as a temporary fix and then the most affected roads will be resurfaced. Cllr Waltham MBE explained that the weather does have an impact on the speed that the roads can be fixed and that there has been approximately 12000 pothole across North Lincolnshire requiring attention and that approximately a 3rd of the work has now been carried out.

Skegger Beck meeting has been scheduled for 1st June 2018, this will just be to ensure that the multiagency work continues and top keep on top of any potential issues with the beck. Parish Cllrs Wilson and Lawson MBE have been assigned as the representatives to attend this meeting.

Marsh Lane – planning application and current reports of commercial activity, Cllr Waltham MBE assured the Council that North Lincolnshire are looking into this and the application has

Signed Signed

Date 2, May 18

been referred to the planning committee, all considerations for the previous planning refusal will be duly addressed.

Post 16 transport has been secured meaning that students travelling to our local colleges can receive transport for £30 per year.

Concessionary Travel has been approved for travel from North Lincolnshire to Lincoln, Grimsby and Cleethorpes.

Network Rail will be looking at expanding the car park to allow for more spaces for commuters.

Direct Travel to London from Barnetby is under consultation.

3. Community Groups are invited to share feedback on last year and plans for coming year:

Annual reports were received from the following community groups – copies of these are available on the Barnetby Le Wold Parish Council Website or upon request to the clerk.

- St Barnabas Methodist Church
- Barnetby Under 5's
- Barnetby Horticultural Society
- Barnetby Community Club

Apologies were received by Barnetby United FC, Barnetby Village Hall.

4. Barnetby Recreational Field Trustee update and presentation of plans.

As covered above in item 1 Chairs Report.

5. To agree key areas of action for the coming year.

More engagement with community groups and St Barnabas C of E Primary School was noted as a key consideration for the coming year.

The Annual Meeting of the Parish was duly closed at 19:25 by Cllr McKenzie-Brown





BARNETBY-LE-WOLD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk for the meeting: Rachael Reddin

Tel: 07738 960456 email clerk@barnetby-le-woldpc.org.uk

Minutes of the Monthly meeting of Barnetby-le-Wold Parish Council held at upon rising of the Annual Meeting of the Parish on Monday 30 April 2018 at the St Barnabas Church Hall Barnetby.

Present: Cllrs P McKenzie-Brown, M Wilson, T Lawson MBE, K Beacroft, K Yeates, M Swallow, R Ibbotson and T Ibbotson

Ward Clirs R Waltham MBE and N Sherwood

In attendance: 4 Members of Public,

Public Participation

The Church warden requested if the Parish Council could look into having a bin in place at the Cemetery / St Mary's Churchyard. Clerk agreed to look into this.

Another resident noted that the little on the side of the road of the Household recycling centre and the bridge is really bad and requires attention.

The meeting was opened by Cllr McKenzie-Brown at 19:27

1804/001

Apologies for Absence Cllr D Wells

Declarations of interest (existence & nature) with regards to items on the 1804/002 Agenda. Note any dispensations given

Cllr McKenzie-Brown - 1804/012 - PI Cllr Lawson MBE - 1804/010 b) and c) - PI

1804/003 Ward Councillor's report

This report was received on the minutes of Annual Meeting of the Parish - Item 2

1804/004 Approval of Full Parish Council meeting minutes held on 19 March 2018 **RESOLVED** – to be Approved

1804/005 Chair's report

RESOLVED - To be approved, this report was received on the minutes of Annual Meeting of the Parish Item 1.

1804/006 Clerk's report

RESOLVED - To be approved, this report was received on the minutes of Annual Meeting of the Parish Item 1

Date 21 MATIS

1804/007 Great British Spring Clean – Feedback Report



If viewing online please click the icon

A short presentation of feedback was given by the clerk, details of this can be found on the Barnetby Le Wold Parish Council website www.barnetby-le-woldpc.org.uk.

1804/008 Planning for consideration

- a) PA/2017/1989, Planning permission to erect 3 pairs of semi-detached houses AMENDED PLANS -AMENDED LAYOUT, Site Of Former The Railway Inn, Kings Road, Barnetby Le Wold, DN38 6HJ RESOLVED to OBJECT this application on the grounds that the footings for two of the dwelling have already been installed and thus meaning that the archaeological investigation that is part of the planning process cannot be completed. Also the parish council believe that the other 4 dwellings at the rear of the plot sit outside of the parish development boundary.
- b) PA/2018/585, Planning permission to erect a two storey extension to rear of existing dwelling, Westfield House, 31, Railway Street, Barnetby Le Wold, DN38 6DH RESOLVED – No Observations
- c) PA/2018/510, Outline application for residential development with all matters reserved, Land at Windsor Way, Barnetby-le-Wold, DN38 6LA RESOLVED - No Observations however request that the all flooding concerns for this area are fully considered due to this being a flood risk area.

1804/009 Planning for noting

- a) PA/2017/1155, FULL PLANNING PERMISSION To erect three, four bedroom dwellings with associated parking and gardens – 1 Silver Street, Barnetby Le Wold, DN38 6HS
 - **RESOLVED NOTED**
- PA/2018/79, FULL PLANNING PERMISSION for erection of sheds, covered storage and workshop building – Catkins Cottage, Coskills, Barnetby Le Wold, DN38 6DL RESOLVED NOTED
- c) PA/2017/892 PA/2017/892 Appeal Decision Land adjacent to Rowan Lodge, Coskills, Barnetby le Wold.
 RESOLVED NOTED



Date 21 May 18

1804/010 Finance update and payments

This agenda item was deferred until next meeting due to clerk being on annual leave and finance reports not prepared.

- a.) Parish acct payment schedule as attached
- b.) Recreational Field account payment and overview
- c.) Any transfers of money required from the Parish Account to the Recreational Field

1804/011 Correspondence for noting

No Items

1804/012 Correspondence or Items for action / discussion

- a) Post Office Parking Issues
 RESOLVED clerk to enquire to North Lincolnshire Council about possibility of installing a disabled parking bay outside of the Post Office on King Road.
- b) X4 Bus Service It was advised by Ward Cllrs that there are no proposals for the X4 to travel through Barnetby and that the number 68 route will remain in use.

1804/013 Urgent Highway Matters and Updates

Cllr Lawson wished to raise on the issue of Potholes and recent communications from the Ward Cllrs that the correspondence does not acknowledge the hard work and efforts of the residents.

RESOLVED - Clerk to send a letter to the Ward Cllrs addressing this issue.

Marsh Lane Potholes – dangerous to horse riders and children at play.

1804/014 Delegate Report – Standing Agenda Items

- a.) Village Hall No Report
- b.) NATS No Report
- c.) Airport No Report
- d.) Singleton Birch No Report
- e.) Cemetery No Report
- f.) Skeggar Beck / Drainage Forum 1st June 2018 next meeting.

1804/015 Agenda next month – to take any items for members Post Office Parking

Dog Bins

1804/016 To confirm date of next meeting – Annual Parish <u>COUNCIL</u> Meeting 21 May 2018 at 6:15pm

The meeting was duly closed by the Chair at 20:25.

Signed PS

Date Zi MACIS